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December 15, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips,
As required by Ordinance 17143, Section 6, I am transmitting for your consideration the enclosed ordinance to update the King County Metro Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 (“Strategic Plan”) and the King County Metro Service Guidelines (“Service Guidelines”). Ordinance 18029 subsequently modified the transmittal date to December 15, 2015.

Metro has been actively using the Strategic Plan and Service Guidelines since they were adopted in 2011, making substantial progress toward the plan’s goals and objectives and using the Service Guidelines to make the transit system more efficient and better focused on the County’s most important public transportation needs. The plan and guidelines are living documents, and I am proposing updates that will position Metro for continued success. The revisions will also enhance the agency’s transparency by making these key policy documents easier for the public to read and understand.

The proposed revisions reflect the product of a large amount of feedback from public meetings, the Regional Transit Committee, and the King County Council over the past few years. In particular, these revisions incorporate the recommendations that emerged from two important advisory processes the Service Guidelines Task Force and the Access to Transit Study.
In addition to incorporating recommendations from these two processes, the proposed updates make changes necessary to clarify policy intent, as required in Ordinance 17143, 
Section 6. Editorial changes are proposed throughout both documents to improve their clarity and organization and to update out-of-date information.
The proposed changes to both of Metro’s guiding policy documents support the goals of the King County Strategic Plan as well as the Equity and Social Justice ordinance. The Strategic Plan retains the eight original goal areas of safety, human potential, economic growth, environmental sustainability, service excellence, financial stewardship, public engagement and transparency, and quality workforce. The proposed changes will help Metro move closer to achieving these goals by placing more emphasis on social equity and geographic value in our analysis, by expanding the definition and role of the Alternative Services Program, and by placing more emphasis on how people access the Metro transit system. Providing services appropriate to different markets and mobility needs is key to Metro’s ability to respond to transportation needs in communities throughout the County in a cost-effective way.

The proposed updates—particularly in the Transportation and Land Use goal area—also support the objectives and strategies of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan. The proposed changes support increasing use of public transit and reducing the need for driving by improving the effectiveness and productivity of bus service, investing service where the most people ride, improving the reliability and efficiency of service, and striving to achieve the greenhouse-gas emission reduction targets.

The two documents attached to the enclosed Ordinance, King County Metro Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 – 2015 Update and King County Metro Service Guidelines – 2015 Update, are the proposed new versions of the Strategic Plan and Service Guidelines. Attached to this letter you will also find a summary of all the changes to both documents as well as the redline versions of both the Strategic Plan and Service Guidelines, showing all of the changes made for your reference.
It is estimated that preparation of these documents required 6,000 staff hours and 500 consultant hours, costing about $450,000. The estimated printing cost for documents is $500.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents better understand how Metro is making the best use of the County’s transit resources to deliver high-quality services that get people where they want to go and set the stage for the implementation of the Long Range Plan for Public Transportation.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christina O’Claire, Manager of Strategy and Performance, at 206-477-5801.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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